
GENERAL CIRCULAR NUMBER 2024-030 

DATE:  July 11, 2024 

TO: Heads of State Agencies and Human Resources Directors 

SUBJECT: 
Proposed Amendment to the Announcement of the July 23, 2024, Pay 
Hearing published via General Circular No. 2024-027 

This general circular serves as notification that State Civil Service will present the following 
Amendment to Exhibit A at the upcoming public hearing scheduled on Tuesday, July 23, 2024, 
regarding the proposed Classification and Pay Plan changes. 

Amendment to Exhibit A: Amended Proposed Protective Services “PS” Pay Schedule Changes 
Since the Pay Hearing on May 1, 2024. (See Attached) 

The attached amended PS Pay Schedule, if approved by the State Civil Service Commission, will 
replace the original Exhibit A: Proposed PS Schedule as outlined in General Circular No. 2024-027. 

Reason for the Amendment: 
Proposed Amendment to Exhibit A reflects a recommendation to increase the maximum of the 
lowest pay grade up 12.4% and to raise the other pay levels in this pay schedule to maintain a 7% 
midpoint differential to align with current market standards. The decision to amend the exhibit 
found in General Circular 2024-027 from a 25% target to a 12.4% target found in the amendment 
exhibit is influenced by a desire to adopt a more fiscally conservative approach.    

THE CHANGES TO THE PAY PLAN NOTED IN EXHIBIT A AS OUTLINED IN GENERAL CIRCULAR 
2024-027 OR THE AMENDMENT TO EXHIBIT A OUTLINED IN THIS GENERAL CIRCULAR REQUIRE 
APPROVAL FROM BOTH THE STATE CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION AND GOVERNOR PRIOR TO 
IMPLEMENTATION. THESE CHANGES WILL NOT BECOME EFFECTIVE UNLESS ADOPTED BY THE 
STATE CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION AND APPROVED BY THE GOVERNOR. 

As a reminder, the public hearing will be held on Tuesday, July 23, 2024, beginning at 9:00 a.m. in 
the Louisiana Purchase Room of the Claiborne Building, 1201 Third Street, Baton Rouge, 
Louisiana.  
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Please review the proposed Amendment to Exhibit A and furnish State Civil Service with any 
comments that you consider pertinent by close of business on July 19, 2024.  

If you would like to appear before the Commission to present your comments orally, you are 
invited to do so and are requested to notify Louisiana State Civil Service of such intentions in 
advance of the meeting. You may direct any comments regarding this proposal to State Civil 
Service by emailing SCSInfo@la.gov or by calling 225-342-8272.  

Please post this General Circular prominently so that all employees will receive notice of this 
hearing. If any special accommodations are needed, please notify State Civil Service prior to this 
meeting.  

Sincerely, 

s/Byron P. Decoteau, Jr.  
State Civil Service Director 

mailto:SCSInfo@la.gov
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Exhibits requiring approval from both the State Civil Service Commission and the Governor prior to implementation:

EXHIBIT A: AMENDED PROPOSED PROTECTIVE SERVICES “PS” PAY SCHEDULE 
CHANGES SINCE THE PAY HEARING ON MAY 1, 2024 




